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Dear Parents/Carers,

This has been a very busy term and it has flown by so far.  As always, everyone at Hanover Street School has been very busy with a full and exciting curriculum… This will of course continue in December as we prepare for all our end of year celebrations.  Please see below/attached for details of all events we have celebrated and those still to come in December.  Many thanks for your support. Yours sincerely,
Congratulations!
Hanover Street School is officially an Eco School!  We are delighted to announce that we have been awarded our first ever ‘Green Flag’ from Eco Schools Scotland.  This has been awarded after numerous Eco activities, awards and recognition of the school’s efforts over the past few years (Including another Eco-City award this month!).  Huge congratulations to all the children and Mrs Elrick, the school’s Eco-Coordinator.  Arrangements are being made to have a formal flag raising ceremony to celebrate our achievement.
Parent Council & Pantomime… Thank you!
Well done to the Parent Council who through their excellent efforts have raised enough funds to pay for a trip to the Pantomime for all our pupils.  In the recent months, they have had a very successful Summer Fair, Halloween ‘Monster Bash’ Disco, Winter Fayre and earlier this month also hosted their AGM.  The Pantomime trips are detailed on the attached letter but start tomorrow 1/12/16, Thursday 8/12/16 and Nursery on 22/12/16.
Recent events
Our website has not been as reliable for updates recently.  We have a capacity issue which we are resolving and we hope to be back to posting about lots of learning activities and photos again soon.  Some of the recent highlights have been:
· P1s have visited the Central Library and P1M have had a visit to Morrisons Supermarket learning about food and healthy eating… They then planted an apple tree in our garden after the visit!

· P2 planted over 1000 bulbs in Duthie Park in Outdoor Learning supervised by the Park Ranger Service.

· Cinema trips: P2 - P7 have recently taken part in film festivals at Vue and Belmont – Great feedback from all children, staff and hosts!  Well done to everyone who has taken part.

· Swimming and Saltire Programme: P3 – P7 have recently completed their swimming programmes with Aberdeen City Council and as part of the Saltire Programme at the Aquatics Centre.  

· Most classes have visited Aberdeen Sports Village to participate in coached sports sessions.  We are delighted to be able to offer the children such great opportunities to participate in organised sport.  All classes have participated in coached Zumba sessions in school: again great feedback from all involved!
· P3 & P6 have visited the Science Centre as part of their learning about Space and P6 also viewed and participated in a photography exhibition in the gallery at 17 Belmont.
· P7 have started their Transition Programme to Harlaw Academy, visited the Torry Battery and had experts visit us in school about their WWII project and have had an evening visit to the Tivoli Theatre!

In addition all our forthcoming events for December are detailed on the attached letter and calendar!
Road Safety
We still only have two Lollipop ladies at the moment.  Margaret is still recovering from her leg-break.  We wish her a speedy recovery and hope she can return soon, but it will not be before January 2017.  Please be careful when outside the school grounds.  With darker mornings and evenings and sometimes difficult road and pavement conditions, please be very mindful of road safety!  

Dear Parent/Guardian

Events Information and Timetable 

Our very busy winter term is set to continue with a number of activities and events over the next few weeks.  Please note the information below and if further details are required please contact the school office.
Theatre / Pantomime Visits

Pupils in Primaries 1 – 7 will attend the matinee (10.00 am) performance of ‘Snow White and the Seven Dwarfs’ at Aberdeen Arts Centre on the following dates:

P1m, P1p, P2, P2/3, P5, P6 & P7
Thursday 1 December


P3 & P4



Thursday 8 December
Classes will walk to and from the theatre, leaving school at 9.15 am.  A pocket snack and drink may be brought along for the interval (no fizzy juice please).
Morning and afternoon nursery classes will attend ‘White’ at The Lemon Tree on Thursday 22 December. Details will be issued by nursery staff.

The visits are being funded by our Parent Council.  Many thanks to them for their tireless fundraising and thank you to all who have contributed to events throughout the year. 

Hanover Street School P1 – 3 Nativity Play

P1-3 will perform their nativity play on Wednesday 14th December at the Salvation Army Citadel.  Parents are invited to attend one of two performances (10.00 am and 1.30 pm). Please indicate on the tear-off below if you would like to come along and the number of seats you require.
A dress rehearsal will take place at the Citadel on Monday 12th December, and the children will perform for Primaries 4-7 on Tuesday 13th December.
P1 Carol Singing

A group of pupils from P1M and P1P will visit Constitution Court Sheltered Housing Complex on Tues 20 December at 2 pm to entertain the residents with a selection of Christmas carols.
P7 Performance of Scottish Songs

P7 pupils have been invited to perform a variety of Scottish songs for the residents of Park Street Sheltered Housing Complex at their ‘Scottish Coffee Morning’ on Friday 2 December, at 10 am.

Crafty Christmas

Primaries 1 – 3 will once again visit the Maritime Museum for a Christmas Craft workshop. 
P1M

Friday 9 December 

10.00 – 11.30 am
P1P

Friday 2 December

10.00 – 11.30 am
P2

Tuesday 13 December
1.15 – 2.30 pm

P2/3

Tuesday 6 December
1.15 – 2.30 pm

P3

Monday 5 December

1.15 – 2.30 pm

Pupils will leave school 15 minutes prior to the start of the sessions. Classes attending in the afternoon may have their lunch times re-arranged to accommodate this. 

Class Parties

Please note the dates and times of our class parties:
P1M & P1P

Wednesday 21 December
afternoon


P2, P2/3, & P3
Wednesday 21 December
morning

P4 & P5

Thursday 22 December
morning

P6 & P7

Friday 16 December

afternoon

Nursery

Monday 19 December
morning/afternoon

Children are welcome to wear casual or party clothes.  

Morning parties - pupils may come to school dressed for their party, and should bring their uniform in a bag to change into afterwards.
Afternoon parties - pupils should wear school uniform as normal and bring their party clothes in a bag to change into after lunch.
Christmas Lunch

Our pupil Christmas lunch will be available on Tuesday 20 December.  The menu will be issued nearer the time and will include roast turkey and trimmings and a vegetarian option.
End of Term/Christmas Service

As usual this will take place at the Citadel, on Friday 23 December at 10.00 am.  Family members are very welcome to join us.

Please note that on those occasions where children will be going outwith school they should be dressed appropriately for the winter weather which can change very quickly at this time of year.

Yours sincerely

Peter Gibb

Head Teacher (Acting)

(---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

P1-3 Nativity at Citadel Wednesday 14 December

- please return by 5 December

(
10.00 am performance.  Number of seats required _______

(
1.30 pm performance.    Number of seats required _______

Name of pupil __________________________ Signature of parent __________________
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